
		
Town	of	Hickory	Grove		

Caucus	
January	7th,	2025	

	
	

Caucus	2025	called	to	order	by	Supervisor	Gary	Klein	at	6:00	p.m.	
	The	clerk	read	rules	of	the	caucus	to	electors.	
								Attending	the	meeting	were	Gary	Klein,	Allen	Wester,	Rhonda	
Gildersleeve,	Scott	Downs,	Larry	Schultz,	Phil	Henneman,	Matt	Downing,	
Cody	Nelson,	Chris	Kleist	and	Jessica	Kleist.	Chairman	Gary	Northouse	was	
absent.	
							Jessica	Kleist	was	appointed	to	chair	the	meeting	as	she	was	not	running	
for	any	position.	
							Downing	and	Schultz	were	appointed	by	the	electors	to	be	tellers	if	
needed.	
							Electors	decided	to	do	the	nominations	by	acclamation.	
							It	was	determined	by	the	electors	to	revote	if	there	was	a	tie.	
	
							Position	for	chairman	was	open	for	nominations.	Gary	Northouse	was	
nominated	by	Schultz,	with	a	second	by	Downing.	Kleist	asked	for	other	
nominations	for	chairman,	there	were	none.	Nominations	for	chairman	
were	closed	by	Schultz	and	seconded	by	Downing.	Gary	Northouse	will	be	
on	the	spring	election	ballot	as	chairman.	
						Position	for	Supervisor	2	was	open	for	nominations.		Wester	nominated	
Gary	Klein,	motion	was	seconded	by	Schultz.	Phil	Henneman	was	
nominated	by	Scott	Downs	and	seconded	by	Phil	Henneman.	With	no	other	
nominations,	Schultz	motioned	to	closed	the	nominations	and	seconded	by	
Downing.		Gary	Klein	and	Phil	Henneman	will	be	on	the	Spring	ballot	for	
Supervisor	2.	
					Position	for	Supervisor	1	was	open	for	nominations.	Rhonda	Gildersleeve	
was	nominated	by	Schultz,	Chris	Kleist	seconded	the	nomination.	With	no	
other	nominations	Schultz	motion	to	close	nominations	Klein	seconded	the	
motion.	Gildersleeve	will	be	on	the	Spring	ballot.	
					Klein	asked	for	a	motion	to	close	the	2025	caucus.	Motion	by	Gildersleeve	
to	close	the	caucus	was	made	with	a	second	from	Downing.	
				2025	caucus	was	closed.																																																																																																											
Respectfully	Submitted	
Allen	Wester	clerk	
	


